UNIFORM SERVICE/TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

April 10, 2017

<u>Present</u> <u>EXCUSED</u>

Carolyn Thompson, Chair Patricia Lewis

Patricia W. Johnson James Archer

Ted Kovaleff Feruze Zeko

April Tyler

The meeting opened @ 6:35

Uniform Service meeting was a makeup meeting from the original date.

Janet Jenkins and Patrick Dougherty from DOT came before the committee to give a presentation on the Select BX6 Bus. BX6 Bus was identified as a potential route for the BX6. The BX6 bus does not impact on the **CB9 co**mmunity as much as it will affect Board 12. DOT would like to implement street design by summer 2017. There will be no lane removals, and they will be meeting with Board 12 Regarding the Select BX6 Bus.

P.O. B. Harinarain and P.O. X. Reynoso from the 30th precinct's Neigjborhood Coordination Officers came before the committee and explained what the program is about.

P.O. E. Castro spoke on the 3 homicides that occurred at 640 West 153rd street.

Officer Castro stated that more lights are because that street is very dark and

Is across the street from the cemetery.

The NCO officers will also be contacting DOT regarding the lights in that area.

Lyle Blackwood from DOT stated that the street lights will changing to LED lights and hopefully they will be installed by the end of the year.

Det. J. Harper of the 26th precinct gave the recent 7 major index crime stats.

Crime is down by 36% there have been No Murders or Rapes.

There was a Grand Larceny on April 3, 2017 at 9:30 am in the subway on the B

Line where the victims phone was snatched, on April 4, 2017 at 1am at 503 West

121st street another Grand Larceny. Identity theft occurred on 3/30 @ 2:50pm.

On April 2, 2017 at St. Luke's hospital someone visiting a relative his watch was taken, at 275 Convent Avenue a delivery man was robbed and money was taken.

A rape acquaintance and the child is 13 years old.

Amended minutes of the March 6, Uniform Service meeting.

Member Edwin Torres came before the committee with a complaint regarding the Grange Restaurant about the noise and there garbage. Member Torres requested that the committee do not renew the Grange application for renewal, and further showed that he had noise and garbage complaints.

Officer Clifford of the 26th pct. stated that she would look into to see if any complaints were received.

Officer Clifford called Ms. Thompson on Friday and stated that the 26th had received no complaints about the Grange.

The meeting ended at 7:55 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn Thompson, Chair Uniform